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June 27, 2024                      E20231211-01 

          

Melvin Stark  

Principal Manager, T&D Compliance Integration  

Southern California Edison Company  

1 Innovation Way  

Pomona, CA 91786 

 

SUBJECT: Closure Letter – Incident No. E20231211-01 & SCE Incident Number: 231211-

15633 

 

Mr. Stark:  

 

The Safety and Enforcement Division (SED) of the California Public Utilities Commission 

reviewed Southern California Edison’s (SCE) actions as part of its investigation of incident No. 

E20231211-01 that occurred at 5890 Lincoln Ave, Cypress, CA, on December 11, 2023. SED 

considered all information provided to SED by SCE and any third-party reports relating to the 

incident.  

 

This letter serves as notification that SED’s investigation of the subject incident is closed; 

however, SED may re-open the investigation when deemed necessary.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation in this investigation. If you have any questions, please contact 

Calvin Choi, at (213) 219 – 3034 or by email at Calvin.Choi@cpuc.ca.gov.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Fadi Daye, P.E.  

Program and Project Supervisor  

Electric Safety and Reliability Branch  

Safety and Enforcement Division  

California Public Utilities Commission  

 

Cc:  Lee Palmer, Director, Safety and Enforcement Division, CPUC  

Nika Kjensli, Program Manager, Electric Safety and Reliability Branch, CPUC  

Derek Fong, Senior Utilities Engineer, Supervisor, ESRB, CPUC  

Calvin Choi, Utilities Engineer, ESRB, CPUC 

mailto:Calvin.Choi@cpuc.ca.gov

